


APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES FROM THE MEETING OF DECEMBER 12, 2018: 

Commissioner Messing moved, seconded by Commissioner Adams, to approve 
the minutes of the December 12, 2018 meeting. Carried unanimously. 

UPDATES: 

Budget: Mr. Sacks reported on the Governor's budget recommendation that was recently 
released. The Governor's recommendation included an increase in the Juvenile Lifer 
funding from $700,000 to $841,000. The Governor's recommendation also included an 
increase to SADO's general fund to grow SADO's caseload for $457,000. The next step 
is the House and Senate Budget Appropriations. 

Hiring: SADO has started the process to hire two entry level attorneys which will start in 
October. SADO anticipates hiring up to 5 new attorneys in the Fall if the budget is 
approved as presented. 

Formula: Mr. Sacks shared a chart which demonstrated the formula based on pending 
appeals. The report is generated by the Court of Appeals and will be updated monthly. 
SADO is currently at 26.5% of pending appeals and total intake at 15%. 

Strategic Planning: Marilena David Martin discussed the site visit that took place in 
January. She also reported that SADO received a draft report from the Center for Court 
Innovations which highlights an action plan and a timeline to complete. She is hoping to 
receive a final report within the next month. 

Juvenile Lifer Unit: Mr. Mittlestat updated the Commission on the juvenile lifer cases. 
SADO has had 7 Miller hearings - 5 have resulted in a term of years sentence and 2 
await a decision. SADO also has 7 more Miller hearings scheduled for the remainder of 
the year. Mr. Mittlestat also informed the Commission that Robyn Frankel will no longer 
work with the SADO Juvenile Lifer Unit since she has taken a position with the Attorney 
General's Office. 

MAACS: Ms. Swedlow reported that roster has seen no changes. The MAACS roster is 
holding steady at 150 attorneys. MAACS has started their recruitment efforts. 

Training and Reentry: Ms. David-Martin reported on several trainings that have taken 
place at SADO which included Respect in the Workplace for SADO staff; New Roster 
Attorney Training - Part 2; and Miller Hearing Training. She also informed the 
Commission about the Appellate Writing Workshop, which will take place in April. 

For Project Reentry, Ms. David-Martin reported that 70 juvenile clients have been 
released and about 50 were SADO clients. Ms. David-Martin also shared the Drum, a 
newsletter with helpful information for those released from incarceration. The Reentry 
project is hosting a tax preparation workshop on March 31, 2019. 

Case Highlights: Mr. Mittlestat and Ms. Swedlow provided a summary of case highlights 
to the Commission. 
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